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MEMORANDUM

FOR

FROM

SUBJECT

The Assistant Secretary 
Legal Affairs

The CENR Officer

: RESPONSE TO THE LETTER COMPLAINT DATED JULY 21, 2022 
OF THE CONCERNED CENRO EMPLOYEES OF SABLAYAN, 
OCCIDENTAL MINDORO

I

This is in relation to your Memorandum dated September J22, 2022, instructing the 
undersigned to comment under oath with supporting documents to the letter complaint of 
concerned CENRO employees of Sablayan, Occidental Mindoro dated pluly 21, 2022.

The said letter-complaint tagged and involved me in some alleged unbecoming conduct 
and some illegal activities in the exercise of my function as CENR Officer of DENR-CENRO 
Sablayan, Occidental Mindoro.

First, that Eve shown impartiality and unfair selection in the hiring of new Forest 
Protection Officers. It is a fact that Forest Protection Officers (FPO’s) are contractual employees, 
therefore they do not enjoy security of tenure. 1 did not in any way influence the selection of 
new FPO’s. What 1 did was instruct every department under me to carefully evaluate old and 
new applicants for every contractual position and present them to me. We made sure that we did 
not violate any prohibitions in the hiring of new Contract of Services as provided by CSC 
Resolution No. 02070. Re: Policy guidelines for Contract of Services.

Second, that I uttered foul words against CENRO employees. The stated spoken words in 
the letter complaint, “Sino pa sainyo ang hindiko pa napapaiyak? Mas gusto ko sana lalaki 
naman ang iiyak” was uttered during a general meeting held in our office. The said phrases were 
uttered by the undersigned to lighten up the mood after reprimanding some DENR-CENRO 
employees for their unwarranted behaviors shown in the performance of their duties. I strongly 
believe that it is within my duty to reprimand and remind employees that failing to 
improve their performance will greatly affect the institution. Giving reprimands are a 
common practice in every government setting to avoid more disciplinary action.

fhird, that I violate DENR existing standards on the construction of office 
infrastructures. Up to this date, no new infrastructures were introduced in our office. What I 
merely introduced is an initiative to clear out the office facade. When I assumed my office in 
DENR-CENRO Sablayan, you can’t hardly see the frontage of our office. The compound was 
full of piled-up confiscated logs and conveyance, making it hard for us to entertain our clients 
and for the clients to easily see locate the office. The flag pole was also constructed poorly, near 
the entrance of the office. (Attached are the pictures of the old office fa9ade versus the new 
facade)
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